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 District 25-Digest - September 2022 

 District Governor Eric Schuman 

 TOGETHER…WE CAN SERVE MORE! 

2022-2023 District 25D Officers 

Cabinet Secretary  
PDG Betty Weist         
23 Main Box 41 
Markleville, IN 46056 
C: 765-623-3553 
bettyweist@aol.com 
Pendleton Lions Club 

Cabinet Treasurer 
PDG Kathy Lozier 
5 Hensel Court 
Carmel, IN 46033 
C: 317-431-7655 
kathylozier@icloud.com  
Carmel Lions Club 

District Governor 
Eric Schuman 
1398 West 350 North 
Kokomo, IN 46901 
C: 517-719-7535 
ejslansing@aol.com 
Greentown Lions Club 

First VDG 
Julia Kozicki 
925 Queensbury Drive 
Noblesville, IN 46062 
H: 317-877-5694 
C: 317-294-8064 
julia@thekozickis.org 
Noblesville Lions Club

Second VDG 
Rocky Simpson 
160 N 950 E 
Greentown, IN 46936 
H: 765-860-5972 
C: 765-860-5974 
master21chef@sbcglobal.net 
Greentown Lions Club 

GET BACK IN THE HABIT 

We are entering September which is when most clubs start meeting again 
after the summer “slowdown” or “recess”.  As we all know, we are creatures of 
habit and when we get out of the habit of doing something or going some-
where, it can be hard to get back in the habit. 

So let’s reconstitute ourselves to getting back in the habit this month.  Back 
in the habit of attending our meetings, back in the habit of asking someone to 
join, back in the habit of participating in service projects and fundraisers for 
our clubs, back in the habit of reminding absented members of upcoming 
meetings, and most importantly, back in the habit of having fun with our clubs 
and fellow members. 

Lionism is the perfect way of us doing things for the less fortunate that we 
cannot do alone.  The more we are, the more we can do to help those less for-
tunate.  The “We Serve” creates the space for us to stand together and do 
many, many things.  I could not re-roof a senior citizen’s home or rake their 
yard.  I couldn’t build a wheelchair ramp or a ga-ga pit for a children’s park.  
Not alone.  But together, we could do all these things and more easily. 

So fellow Lions, it’s September… let’s get back to work helping others!  
Then make sure you report it on MyLCI so all know of you and your club’s 
good work. 

Again, as my motto states, “Together we can serve more”. 
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From FVDG Lion Julia Kozicki: 
 

Lions of 25D, many thanks to those Lions who gave time 
to support the Indiana Lions Foundation at the State 
Fair. Lions from around Indiana had good fellowship 
while participating in the fundraising effort for the Indi-
ana Lions Foundation, which supports local grant oppor-
tunities. Past International Director Doug Lozier and 
Past District Governor Kathy Lozier deserve extra appre-
ciation as they were at the Fair every day manning Gate 
12. If you didn’t join the fun this year, consider saving a 
day for the Fair next year. 
 

This year I am focusing on ways to recognize and appreciate those Lions in our 
midst. Everyone needs a pat on the back now and then, and offering one is an act 
of service. This month, I’m specifically sharing about the Lions Club International 
Foundation and the Melvin Jones Fellowship.  For those who are newer to Lionism, 
Lions Club International Foundation (LCIF) is the non-profit arm of Lions Interna-
tional.  Its primary purpose is to have funds available for five priority areas:  vi-
sion, youth, diabetes, disaster relief and humanitarian efforts (which includes 
childhood cancer, hunger and environmental causes).  For the last few years, LCIF 
has been focused on their Campaign 100, which ultimately raised more than $325 
million to support things such as relief for the Kentucky tornado victims, relief for 
Ukrainian refugees and a number of vision and youth empowerment issues.  If 
your club has an idea for a project in these areas, you may qualify for a LCIF 
grant.  Talk to our LCIF contact, PDG Steve Holtzleiter, if you need assistance. 
 
Just as the Indiana Lions Foundation recognizes Lions with the W.P. Woods Fellow-
ship, LCIF offers the Melvin Jones Fellowship as a recognition of Lions worldwide.  
The Melvin Jones Fellowship is named in honor of Melvin Jones, one of the found-
ers of Lionism.  The Melvin Jones Fellowship can be awarded to Lions or non-Lions 
who have given service to Lions.  It also recognizes contributions to LCIF in the 
amount of $1,000.  LCIF awarded more than $33.3 million in grants in 2020-21.   
 
If your club has donated regularly to LCIF, you likely have the credits to honor a 
member with a Melvin Jones Fellowship. Who can your club thank for their service 
to Lionism?  Take the time to thank your dedicated Lions this month. 
 
Yours in Lionism, 
FVDG Julia 
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Good Day Fellow Lions, 

I wanted to give a shout out to all the Lions who worked 
this year’s State Fair.  Fun was had by all. 

Checking in Fair patrons was fun and exciting.  The 
amount of people it takes to check people through the 
gate is astonishing. I was happy to work as a Scanner, 
Monitor and 5:30 AM shift guy for the gate. I had fun 
along with my wife, Debbie as we met many wonderful 
people and got to do a very important job for the fair.  Must apologize to 
PID Doug Lozier, when the Thunder happens, you go to a safe place, you 
have to get the word from the right person, to go back on the line.  Sorry 
Doug, never will happen again. 

I have to say our golf outing is meeting with zero teams as of yet.  Don’t 
know if it’s too late in the year or everyone has plans that weekend but 
we have no teams even registered.  I’ll make the call on 15 September as 
to weather we are or are not going to have an outing.  I’ll send back all 
the checks if we cancel but I hope we don’t have too. 

This month is back to school month. I’m very concerned every year that 
people stop their vehicles when a school bus has it’s “Stop Arm OUT”. 
Please be late for whatever you’re doing to make sure the kids are safe. 
My personal Concern Goal. 

Last is Retention and Club membership.  I’m looking forward to taking the 
Lion and the Family to Branson next year.  The winner of the week in 
Branson will not be disappointed.  All clubs count, all new members will 
be counted.  Please help me get to DG Eric’s goal for the year and in-
crease our membership across the District. 

My Last Thought: 

My thoughts and prayers are with PDG Mike Imbler and his family after 
the passing of his wife Brenda. 

I can not express the sense of loss for the Greentown Community and we 
wish God looks after each and every one.  

Yours in Lionism, 

SVDG Rocky 
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One of our Lions is… 
 

…needs help getting to a meeting.  So way back in the distant past 
when I was in Cub Scouts (trust me, this will tie back into Lions and 
Membership in a minute), our meetings were always immediately af-
ter school.  Our Den met on the other side of town, but it was easy to 
get there, as all eight of us were in the same class, so we got on the 
school bus headed to the home of our Den Leader.  Webelos was 
pretty much the same, although our Webelos Leader’s house was on-
ly about five blocks from school, so we all walked.  I remember a lot 
of laughing and joking on the way and there was a White Hen Pantry 
mini mart that we would pass…well, stop in and get candy and 
baseball cards.  The point is we had as much fun on the way as at the meeting.   

This all changed when I moved into Boy Scouts.  The meetings were at school, but in the 
evening.  One of my parents had to drive me, as it was quite a distance.  No one else in 
the Troop lived in my neighborhood, so there were no opportunities to carpool.  Often, it 
was hard to get to meetings with my parent’s and sister’s schedules affecting who could 
be taken or picked up and at what time.  The Scout meetings were OK, but they were basi-
cally meetings that didn’t have a lot of fun in them.  After a while, I stopped going, and no 
one ever asked me why. 

I see a lot of similarities between my Scouting experience and what can happen in Lions 
(see, I told you I’d tie it back).  We are all extremely busy.  I know often, I am racing to 
get from work to our Club’s meetings.  When we get there, the meetings are a lot of fun.  
But there are always some members not there, and we normally say, “it’s a shame … isn’t 
here”.  I’d like to challenge all Lions to look at this differently and to act differently.  May-
be the reason they aren’t at the meeting is they don’t have a good way to get there. Or 
they feel they will be looked at oddly since they haven’t been around for a while.  Or they 
don’t know anyone that well and feel like an outsider.  I have always found Lions open 
and excited to see and talk with people at a meeting.  Let’s prove we want them at the 
meeting by reaching out to missing members and offer to pick them up.  In fact, even if 
you don’t need a ride, carpool when possible.  This can be a benefit for everyone involved, 
as the time going to the meeting and coming back can allow for a lot of fun conversation 
and getting to know each other better.  Like Scouts, our meetings are often Meetings and 
we might wave at each other and say a few pleasantries, but that is about all.  I encour-
age you to take someone with you to the meeting, giving you more time to connect. 

And I’d encourage you to do come as a group, not just for Club Meetings, but for District 
events and State events, the Banner Night in your District, or any Lion event.  Often people 
don’t attend these because they are far, or they feel awkward going alone, or they don’t 
think they will be welcome.  Going as a group will overcome this and give lots of time to 
chat and have fun on the drive.  Wherever you go, think about taking other Lions with you.  

Thank you for being a Lion.  Thank you for all of the time and energy you put into your 
Club and your community.  Thank you for helping others have a great time as Lions. 

GMT Jeff Kozicki 
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DG Travels (so far) 

9/5  Upland LC Parade (with Catalina 

9/12  Greentown LC Meeting 

9/15  Anderson Noon LC Official Visit 

9/18  Gaston LC Golf Outing 

9/25  25D Policy Manual Meeting 

9/26  Greentown LC Meeting 

9/27  Pendleton LC Official Visit and 

  Induction 

10/1  25D Golf Outing 

10/7&8 2nd Council Meeting—Noblesville 

10/10 Lynn LC Official Visit 

10/11 Union City Official Visit 

10/15 Anderson Noon LC 100th Anniversary Celebration 

10/20  Anderson Noon LC Official Visit 

10/22 2nd Cabinet Meeting—Lapel LC 

10/24 Greentown LC Business Meeting 

10/25 Winchester LC Official Visit 

11/15 Sharpsville LC Official Visit 
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Presidents, Treasurers and Secreatries: 
 

Has your club paid their LCI dues?  If you don’t have 
the hardcopy mailed to you, the invoices can also be 
found on MyLCI online. 
 

Please get any outstanding balances paid as soon as 
possible. 

Secretaries— 

Be ready for a call 
to set up your 
club’s DG Official 
Visitation. 



Page 8 

 

25D Directory Corrections 

Page 10—Global Service Team—due to medical reasons, PDG Cindy Wright 
has resigned as GST, but Lion Gloria Careins has agreed to take her place.  
Lion Gloria is a member of the Upland Lions Club. 

Page 12—District Zone Chair Region 2 Zone A—PZC Rick Wright has also 
resigned to help Lion Cindy and Lion Mike Careins of Upland has agreed to 
take his place.  Zone meeting will be announced soon. 

Page 12—District  Zone Chair Region 2 Zone B—should list Jeanie Stiers of 
the Anderson Noon Lions Club. 

Page 16—Indiana Lions Eye Bank—Year 2 Trustee should be Lion Christine 
Woodward of the Carmel Lions Club. 

Page 17—Vision Services Chair—please update to Henry Rodriguez, Green-
town.  We thank Lion Henry for stepping up also. 

Page 18—District Leadership Contact Information—please add Gloria 
Careins, 188 S700 E, Upland, IN  47348.  H: 765.506.3461  c:260.229.7567; 
glboyle74@gmail.com 

Page 18—District Leadership Contact Information—please add Mike 
Careins, 188 S700 E, Upland, IN  47348.  H: 765-506-3461; 
mcareins@yahoo.com 

Page 19—District Leadership Contact Information—please add Henry Ro-
driguez, 3799 E 400S, Kokomo, IN 46902.  C:765.210.6787; henryrodri-
guez970@yahoo.com 

Page 26—Anderson Noon President—should be George Smith, 2030 Rai-
ble, Anderson, IN  46011.  C: 765.623.3787 

Page 27—Dunkirk President—add rayfordjones1951@gmail.com 

Page 29—Fowlerton Secretary– change email to lopat@frontiernet.net 

Page 35—Portland President—should be Paul Szymczak, 3180S 475 E, 
Portland, IN  47371.  C: 260.729.1768; pszymczak@jayschools.k12.in.us 

Page 36—Russiaville President—change email to c.rayl@comcast.net 

Page 36—Russiaville Secretary—should read Darlene M. Homkes.  
dmhomkes@comcast.net 

Page 37—Saratoga President—should be Stacy White, 6516 N 100 E, 
Ridgeville, IN  47380.  C 765.730.0496. white0707@outlook.com 

Page 43—Winchester President—change email to chrisp@halderman.com 
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2022-2023 Goals for DG Eric Schuman 

Leadership 

Hold Club Officer and Zone Chair Training 

100% of Zone Chairs complete training 
 

Service 

Every club complete one service activity, large or small, helping 
the needy every month AND report it to the District and LCI 
(using MyLion) 
 

Lions Club International Foundation 

100% of clubs to donate to LCIF 
 

Multiple District Project Donations 

100% of clubs to donate to ALL Indiana projects 
 

Membership 

RETAIN current members 

Have a NET increase of +1 in each club as of 6/30/2023 

Organize 1 new Lion club during the year 

Have 85% of clubs reporting to LCI monthly 
 

Leo Clubs 

Organize 1 new Leo club during the year 

 

 

Let’s all do our part to help DG Eric reach these goals. 
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A Proud Lion Lives Here! 

Here are some of the 25D Proud Lions 

Need a sign?  Contact DG Eric Schuman 

C: 517.719.7535 

ejslansing@aol.com 
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25D Banner Night 

August 5th was a great night for 25D, as we celebrated DG Eric 
Schuman.  Lions from around the state made the trip to Green-
town for the evening.  Including 25B DG Sandy Ziegler, 25C DG 
Bob Hrdy, and 25F DG Linda Scott.  Thank you to the Greentown 
Lions Club for hosting the event and thank you to everyone who 
attended. 
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Need a Speaker for a Meeting? 

Have you had the state projects presented to your club?  If not, the list of 
25D Trustees for each state project is listed on Page 16 of the District Di-
rectory.  Feel free to reach out to any Trustee to see if they can come to a 
meeting.  That is what they are there for! 

Lions Cancer Control Fund of Indiana 

Indiana Lions Eye Bank 

Indiana Lions for Leader Dog 

Indiana School for the Blind and Visually Impaired 

Indiana Lions Speech & Hearing, Inc. 

Indiana Lions Foundation 

TOGETHER…WE CAN SERVE MORE!                  District 25-Digest                         September 2022 

 

—Club Secretaries— 

Please enter your service reports ASAP. 

If you have any questions, please contact our District GST Gloria 
Careins at either glboyle74@gmail.com or (cell) 260-229-7567 

25D Represented at District 25F’s Banner Night for  

DG Linda Scott 

It was a heck of a Fiesta! 



Page 13 

TOGETHER…WE CAN SERVE MORE!  District 25-Digest  September 2022 

cwoodward
Stamp



Page 14 

 

TOGETHER…WE CAN SERVE MORE!                  District 25-Digest                         September 2022 

Thank you for working the State Fair 

Over the course of the state fair, many 25D Lions worked the gates.  You 
saw some pretty interesting things/people and endured the heat and 
sometimes rain.  Thank you for stepping up!  #WeServe 

PID Doug Lozier and PDG Kathy Lozier 

 

Thank you for all your hard work and dedication year 

after year to the Indiana Lions Foundation and the 

State Fair! 
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What is happening around the district? 

Anderson Noon Lions Club 
President and former LCI official organist/pianist George S. Smith intro-
duces Anderson Mayor Thomas Broderick, Jr to review what’s going on in 
Anderson and how money is being spent. 

Group photo: (L-R) PDG Stephen Holtzleiter, 2nd VP Michael Dauss, Steve 
Prizer member of city team, Lion Skip Stanley former Edgewood Police 
Chief, Mayor Thomas Broderick, Jr, and PP Lion and Director Pat Manship. 

Anderson Noon Lions Club 

Anderson Noon Lions Club hosted Indiana Lions Speech & Hear-
ing Trustee PCC Lee Flower of the Carmel Lions Club to speak to 
the members about what the 
Speech & Hearing program does for 
our community. 

 

PDG Mary Jane Bodnar also of Car-
mel attended the meeting visiting 
with the members. 
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Anderson Noon Lion Club 
 

President and former LCI official organist/
pianist play while Lions and guests sang “Take 
Me Out To the Ballgame” along with 
“America”. 

Anderson Noon Lions Club 
 

Anderson Noon Lions Club held a world prem-
ier moving on August 11th at The Paramount 
entitled “The Best We’ve Got”  starring Carl 
Erskine the famous pitcher for the Brooklyn 
and later Los Angeles Dodgers.  The writer, 
producer and director of the ‘Hollywood Style’ 
film Ted Greene has other films to his credit.  
He will be at the Club to speak and answer 
questions on Thursday, September 15th. 
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Anderson Noon Lions Club 
 

On August 13th, members of Ander-
son Lions Club served shaved ice at 
Shadyside Park as part of the Ander-
son Policies Department’s summer of 
block parties. 
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Carmel Lions Club 

The Carmel Lions Club held their first Texas Hold’em Night on 
August 12th.  Not only did it earn money for the club, but they 
also have a new perspective member!  You never know where 
your next Lion is hiding.  The next game is on Friday, September 
9th and watch for the return of Euchre night this fall.  Contact 
the club for information at carmellionsclub@gmail.com. 

Carmel Lions Club 

Carmel Lions Club had the Executive Director of the Carmel Re-
development Commission, Henry Mestetsky, speak at their meet-
ing.  Mr. Mestetsky tried to educate the members of what a TIF is 
and explained the city developments and upcoming round-a-bout 
art. But what is that thing at S Rangeline Rd and Executive Dr?! 
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Home Place Area Lions Club 
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Home Place Area Lions Club Co-
President awarded check for 
continuing education grants to 
Katherine MacDonald, Lauren  
MacDonald, and Jaclyn Scherb. 

Alex Walker, Hali Papacharalam-
bous, Jenna Oustoiny, Michael 
Martin and Zendalin Hubbard-
Hernandez were awarded Home 
Place Area Lions club Scholar-
ships. 

Home Place Area Lions Club Scholarship Awards to Carmel High 
School student, Jack Sullivan, Co-Presidents Lion Kathy Bolander, Li-
on Judy Zell, with 25D District Governor Eric Schuman. 
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Home Place Area Lions Club 

Friendship Banners were exchanged at the August meeting of 
the Home Place Area Lions Club between 25D DG Eric Schu-
man and Co-Presidents Judy Zell and Kathy Bolander. 

Home Place Area Lions Club 

DG Eric Schuman inducted new Home Place Area Lion Club 

member Jolien Catlin during his official visit to the Home 

Place Area Lions Club. 
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Noblesville Lions Club 

On Saturday, August 8, the No-
blesviile Lions fave time to as-
sist at the Street Dance, keep-
ing the trash cans clean.  They 
club has done this many years 
in the past.  A total of 16 Lions 
helped with the effort. 

Pictured—4 Lions planning the 
action for the evening (L-R) 
Dale Unger, Steven Morgan, 
Joe Arrowood, and Steve Shaw. 

Noblesville Lions Club 

Noblesville Lions - Truly A Family Affair—At the August 10th Lions 
meeting and membership drive, the Noblesville Lions inducted a 
new member.  Josh Kozicki was inducted into the club by his moth-
er, Lion Julia Kozicki, current club Secretary and District First Vice 
District Governor.  Josh was sponsored by his dad, Lion Jeff Kozicki, 
current club Treasurer. 

Josh is a current 
senior at IU, ma-
joring in Media.  
He is a Noblesville 
HS graduate and 
Eagle Scout.  
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Noblesville Lions Club 

On Friday, August 12th, the No-
blesville Lions, with help of Lions from 
Zionsville, Carmel, and Westfield, con-
ducted eye testing at Hazel Dell Ele-
mentary School.  Noblesville Lions 
that helped were Steve Shaw, Walt 
Scheid, Ron Williamson, Gary Hipes, 
and Julia Kozicki.  The school eye test-
ing is a highlight of how “Lions Serve” 
our community. 
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Noblesville and Carmel Lions Club 

On August 18th, the Noblesville Lions and Carmel Lions assisted 
Gleaners passing out food to deserving the needy.  This was done 
at Six Point Church in Sheridan.  

 

Assisting were Noblesville 
Lions Joe Connerley, Mark 
Bachar, Ron Williamson, 
Lyneen Burrow, Brent Bur-
row and Dale Unger.  Car-
mel Lions were Lane Sims 
and Bob Yunker. 
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Noblesville Lions Club 

On August 19th, the Noblesville Lions returned to work the Indi-
ana State Fair supporting the Indiana Lions Foundation.  The 
Foundation recently funded a grant to help purchase new trees 
for Noblesville High School.  The Foundation will also provide 
funding for future grants. 

 

Photo:  Lions Julia 
Kozicki, Jen Carr, Tim 
Baker and Jeff Kozicki 
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Noblesville Lions Club 

On August 24th, the Noblesville Lions 
hosted speaker Alison Krupski, No-
blesville City Engineer.  She highlighted to 
the club all the changes going on to our 
city streets.  She passed out a lot of infor-
mation and maps of the improvements.  
As was expected, a lot of questions were 
presented by the club.  Although citizen 
frustration is occurring now with traffic, 
the future results should make people 
very happy! 

 

Photo: Club VP Walt Sheid thanks Alison Krupski 
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Russiaville Lions Club 

This is a brief August status/progress report on our Russiaville 
Lions restroom upgrade project.  As of August 13th, the west 
(inside) wall has been framed in and repacked with insulation.  
Concrete has been poured in the area that was cut away for the 
sewer pipes and the framing for the wall between the Women’s 
and Men’s restrooms is now in place.  Chris McKibben expects 
the electrician, Mr. Jason Yazel, will be working on his part 
sometime during this next week.  The McKibben Construction 
team is well aware of the Friday, September 16th targeted com-
pletion date for the project. 

Russiaville Lions are very thankful to have the 
McKibben Construction team doing the work 
on this project.  We are also thankful to have 
received local funding support from Howard 
County, Russiaville, the Community Foundation 
of Howard County (CFHC) and several private 
donors.   
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Russiaville Lions Club 

The Russiaville Lions are excited about various scheduled 
service projects, fundraisers and Russiaville Craft Fair—all 
scheduled between now and October 8th. 

Buddy Bags is a program with 
Paster Josh Houk of Chapel Hill 
Church.  The Buddy Bag pro-
gram will continue at Western 
this school year. 
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Russiaville Lions Club 
Russiaville Lions are partnering with the Russiaville Library by doing fun 
community service gigs.  They helped and SERVED by popping and serv-
ing popcorn at the Movie Nights in Russiaville.  The movie of the night 
was Encanto—with approximately 140 people attending!  The pre-party 
question was….Will you rumba with me?   Maybe?....NO! 

The only people we missed were Lion 25-D DG Eric Schuman and IN Lion 
Council Chair Scott Smith demonstrating their fantastic dance moves, un-
der the stars, at the Russiaville Library pavilion and parking lot. The Li-
brary was a boppin’ and the Lions were busy poppin’  the delicious pop-
corn supplied by the Russiaville Library staff.        
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Tipton Lions Club 

 

DG Eric Schuman inducted the 
newest member of the Tiption Li-
ons Club, Lion Roger Shinness. 

 

Photo—Lion Ron Hinshaw 
(sponsor), new Lion Roger Shin-
ness and DG Eric Schuman. 
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Union City Lions Club 

The entertainment for the Union City Lions 75th Anniversary Cel-
ebration was provided by the Greenville Municipal Jazz Band of 
Greenville, Ohio under the Direction of JR Price. 

The 17 piece band performed 
Big Band Classics as well as pop 
tunes. 

Funding for the 75th Celebra-
tion was provided by the Ran-
dolph County Community Foun-
dation the Randolph County 
Tourism Bureau.  

There were food trucks present.  
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Union City Lions Club 

Union City celebrated their 75th Anniversary on August 7th.  DG 

Eric Schuman and 1st Lady Lion Deanna  Schuman enjoyed the 

day with Gus and the dedication of the new covered bridge. 
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Westfield Lions Club 
The Westfield Lions Club participat-

ed in the back-to-school event, 

“Rock the Block”, hosted by the 

Westfield Education Foundation on 

Friday, August 5th.  The Lions, 

along with numerous other com-

munity groups and organizations 

provided fun and games for the 

students and parents during the 

event. 

The Lions also promoted their new 

clubhouse, located at 1031 E. 169th Street, their upcoming fish from on 

Sept 9th and 10th, and provided information for Westfield H. S. students 

interested in joining the Leo Club.  Along with this, the Lions set up a  

‘washer toss’ game for the students, who were rewarded with candy for 

their participation. 

Didn’t see your Club mentioned? 
 

If you’d like to share a past event or an 
upcoming event at your Club, please send 
that information and a photograph or two 
to Lion Christine Woodward at wood-
ward1999@sbcglobal.net.  The deadline 
to appear in the next district newsletter is 
the 25th of each month. 

Pictures and news 
from your club!  

We can’t support 
your club if we don’t 
know what you are 
doing. 

Post something on 
facebook, copy and 
submit it by email! 
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Russiaville Lions Club asks you to save these dates 
 

Sat.  September 10th – RLC Golf Outing at Green Acres 
Golf Club – (see flier later in this newsletter) 

Sat.  October 1 – At RLC Building – Fall Fish Fry – with fish 
cooked by “Hawg Heaven” 

Sat.  October 8 – “Rush to Russiaville”  - Craft Fair -
   Shoppers of all ages are invited 

  

Anderson Noon Lions Club asks you to save the date 
 

Sat. October 15th—100th Anniversary 
Celebration—(see flier later in this 
newsletter) 

 

Does your club have a special event 
coming up that we should be sure to 
put on our calendars? 

Just send in the event and date and we 
will be sure to include in the District 
Newsletter. 
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Sponsorship Opportunity 
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